
 

  

Newsletter - May 2022 

 Redeemer Church exists to Love God, Care for our Community, Serve St. Louis and Beyond. 

I am excited because this month, Redeemer is hosting Vacation Bible School. VBS was 

such a fun part of my childhood. There are three things I am hoping we can accomplish 

with VBS. 1) Helping kids to hear about Jesus. 2) allowing our church to invite families to 

participate. 3) Fun for everyone to participate.  

 Vacation Bible School has been a regular part of church summers for years. VBS is an effective way to 

help kids learn about Jesus and to have fun while doing it. VBS is such an essential tool in our tool belt for 

churches to provide kids an opportunity to hear the gospel and deepen their discipleship. Jared Kennedy,   

a family pastor, and friend writes, "A one-week VBS provides a great opportunity for Christian kids and 

parents to invite their un-churched friends and neighbors. The un-churched family might see the event 

simply as a way to get free childcare or a chance for their child to grow socially. But the child who attends  

a full week of VBS encounters more intentional Bible teaching than they would receive in nearly five 

months of regular attendance at Sunday School." VBS allows us to accelerate the learning curve kids have 

about Jesus. 

 Vacation Bible School allows us to invite children of family members, neighbors, and coworkers that 

may not have a church home. For many folks today, going to church is challenging. Going to church is 

problematic for multiple reasons. 1) Going somewhere and something new is uncomfortable. Just think 

back to the last time you went somewhere unfamiliar. Not knowing where to go or how to act can make 

someone decide to stay home. If you ask someone to join you, people are more likely to join you to check   

it out. Dr. Thom Rainer in The Unchurched Next Door "Eighty-two percent of the unchurched are at least 

somewhat likely to attend church if invited." Rainer says, "Only two percent of church members invite an 

unchurched person to church. Ninety-eighty percent of church-goers never extend an invitation in a given 

year." We need to become proactive and confident to help Redeemer grow. 2) Bad experiences at a 

previous church. A Barna Research Group study among unchurched adults shows that "nearly four out of 

every ten non-churchgoing Americans (37%) said they avoid churches because of their negative past 

experiences or with church people." We can help to reverse that experience with VBS. Another reason is 

more and more people are not attending church. According to Pew Research, only 28% of people say they 

attend church regularly. A Gallup poll shows that 47% of Americans identify as church members. That 

number is 20 points lower than in 1940 when more than 70% of Americans identified with church 

membership.  

 One of our goals is for everyone to have fun. Everyone, not just the kids but the volunteers as 
well. Major kudos to Kim and Cheryl for all the work and time they have put in for all the decorations 
they've already made. The decorations are bright, imaginative, and engaging, not just for kids but for 
all of us. The registration table has some extraordinary decorations. The VBS decorations are like 
Christmas decorations. They are preparing our expectations for fun we are going to have. Whether 
we have one child, 20 kids, or more, I hope all of us will find our inner kids  

Continued on page  8 
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Caring Hands & Hearts  

Serving our Community through Ministries of Redeemer 

Church and Education Building 

● Local 805 Theater Wardrobe for monthly 

meetings 

● Kings Cross Community Church uses our 

Sanctuary for their Saturday Gatherings. 

● All Souls Community Church uses our 

Sanctuary, Toddler rooms and pit area 

for the Sunday 11:15 gatherings.  

● First Light Ministry - uses our Library on 

Wednesday evenings.   

● Girl Scout Troop—uses our Library for 

their meetings and used Fellowship Hall 

for their Thanksgiving dinner hosting 

their families for a delicious meal they 

prepared. 

●  Participated in the Girl’s Scouts April 

Shower collecting 759 items. 

● Al-Anon uses our Library for their weekly 

meetings and quarterly meetings. 

● Princeton Heights:  met for the 

Neighborhood Association monthly 

meeting until 12/2021. 

● Dartball league—our team uses our 

facility for their home field. 

● Gateway Science Academy-South School 

using a Classroom for 2021—2022 

School Year for their Advance Math 

Students.  Winter Concerts on Dec. 13, 

14 & 15th. 

● GSA-South PTO “Family Bingo Night” on 

April 2nd. 

● GSA-Middle School Choral Concert on 

12/9;  - Musical “Lion King”.  Begin 

rehearsals 2/7– performance on March 

17, 18 and 19 

● GSA-High School Drama performance 

1/28, 29 & 30th; Spring Performance 

5/18, 5/19 & 5/20 

Affton Christian Food Pantry 

 A group helped to sort over 2600 

canned food items on 12/11.   

Food Pantry for GSA-South School 

Monthly canned goods and Cash 

donations from the Quilters and others. 

Women’s Fellowship Yearly Missions 

Yearly sponsor of a child at Every Child’s 

Hope. 

Christmas / End of the Year Donations 

Unleashing Potential 

Lydia House 

Every Child’s Hope 

Emmaus Homes 

May—Baby Shower for Nurses for 

Newborns 

Participated in the GSA-South Trunk or 

Treat  with 2 tables and lots of candy to 

share with the children of the school and 

surrounding community. 

Church Wide– Mission projects 

Dutchtown Outreach—Donations of items 

and gifts for their annual Operation 

Christmas Kid Shoebox Ministry Night 

and supplied a meal for all before 

packing the shoe boxes.   

GSA-South School—We participated in 

their Giving Tree donations.  We helped 

to make the season bright for over 30 

different families.   

Church Wide Mission Support through 

our Financial Giving  

Local Ministries:  Up Unleashing Potential; 

Emmaus Home; Every Child’s Hope 

Global Ministries:  Mike & Becky Kuelker; 

Micah Project and AIM School (Christian 

Education) 

2022 GRADUATION - PRAYER BLANKETS 
 

Our 202s High School Graduates are Andrew Hutchings, Ally Jones, Nolan Jones and Olivia Klump.   
It is a Redeemer tradition to present our Graduates with  a prayer blanket.  We will have the blankets 

on displayed in the Sanctuary and ask that you would take a moment to say a prayer as you tie a  
knot  in the blanket and sign a card for each of them. These blankets will serve as a reminder of 

Redeemer’s prayers and support of our Graduates as they journey on                                                          
and experience life after High School. 

The blanket will be presented to our Graduate during worship on Sunday, June 26th.. 
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Greetings Redeemer Family! 

Let me be the first to express to all of you my excitement about serving God and 
this church. Your well wishes and kind words are much appreciated. I look forward 
in the coming days to planning, preparing, and getting to know all of you better. In 
the spirit of building relationships, here is a brief overview of my life and experiences. 

My hometown is Carl Junction, Missouri, which is very close to Joplin. I grew up going to church every 
Sunday and Wednesday with my family. I was raised that church was not about something you do but          
it was deeply a part of who you are. I committed my life to Christ at a very young age and was deeply          
involved in my youth group. My faith became very real when I lost my mom after her 5-year battle with 
cancer: I was only 13. This experience shaped me in a unique way to think about how I could serve God 
and others. 

In high school, I felt led to pursue ministry as a vocational calling. I attended a small liberal arts college            
in Northeast Arkansas and completed my BA in Church Music. In Arkansas I was licensed as a minister.        
I then attended seminary in Texas and spent a summer doing missions work in Morocco and Spain. All 
along the way I have served as a minister in churches in Arkansas, Texas, and Missouri. 

After leaving seminary, I pastored a small church in Doe Run, Missouri and was ordained. I really enjoyed 
my time getting to know the church members and the community. I felt the pull to do something in           
ministry outside the doors of the local church. An opportunity opened up for me to pursue chaplaincy. 

I became the prison chaplain at Potosi Correctional Center, a level 5 maximum security prison where all 
male death row inmates in Missouri are incarcerated. I received an education for which no seminary or 
formal training could prepare me. During my time there, I was involved in seven death penalty cases.  I 
enjoyed building relationships with the men and hearing their life experiences. I wanted them to know 
that with God all things could be forgiven and that they could have a new lease on life. Unfortunately,  
the work took a mental, emotional, and spiritual toll and God had a new calling on my life. 

For 15 years, I served as a hospital chaplain at Parkland Health Center/BJC in Farmington, Missouri. I     
enjoyed comforting patients in their darkest moments and helping families when accidents or crises       
occurred. Often my work focused on listening to people and praying with them. I officiated over 200       
funerals, 45 weddings, and was on 24-hour call for 13 years. During this time, I met my wife, Jamie,            
and this summer we will celebrate 15 years of marriage. She is the love of my life and the most               
compassionate person I have ever known. I also completed my MA in Bioethics/Health Care Policy               
from Loyola University in Chicago and led the ethics committee. 

In December 2016, Jamie and I moved back to St. Louis to help care for her parents. As the culture has 
changed, the opportunities for chaplaincy have become scarce. For the last three and a half years, I have 
been a human resources business partner with BJC. I have been employed at St. Louis Children’s hospital 
the last eighteen months.  

I am a lifelong learner and enjoy international, documentary, and independent films. You will see me 
walking frequently in the neighborhood and even walking to church. My wife and I enjoy traveling        
nationally and internationally. Coffee is very important to me, and I have been a home coffee roaster for 
12 years. Most importantly, I love God, His Church and St. Louis. My life verse is Hebrews 12:14, “Make   
every effort to live in peace with everyone and be holy. Without holiness no one will see the Lord.” 

 Jacob Pollard 
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Kuelker Missions  . . . Your Missionaries to Mexico 
Greetings to everyone in the name of who raised his Father’s banner high.  In this month we fly our flag of the 
country high and pride, because it stands for us as a symbol of freedom.  Just as Jesus came and ministered to set 
us free from bondage.  Let’s raise our voices to exalt and praise the living God. In Isaiah 11:12 And He shall lift up a 
banner for the nations, and shall gather the outcasts of Israel and gather together the scattered ones of Judah from 
the four corners of the earth.  
 

As our stay in the states comes to an end, we have had a wonderful time to reconnect with family and friends and 
the privilege of sharing our ministry with others. It is wonderful to communicate what has been happening in 
México.  It is a group effort and not just a couple or one person.  This month we have shared in three churches and 
ten cell groups. Each time in the cell groups we were told how honored that they were to hear how the word was 
affecting people.  We responded that we were ordinary people who God chose.  Also, we told them that without 
their prayers and support.  We can’t do what God has called us to do.  It says in Romans 10:14-17 How then shall 
they call on Him in whom they have not believed? And how shall they believe in Him of whom they have not heard? 
And how shall they hear without preaching? And how shall they preach unless they are sent? As it is written, "How 
beautiful are the feet of those who preach the gospel of peace and bring glad tidings of good things!" But they 
have not all obeyed the gospel. For Isaiah says, "Lord, who has believed our report?"  Then faith is of hearing, and 
hearing by the Word of God.  

       Prayers: 
We have a safe and uneventful trip back to Tepic 
The aduanas eyes be blinded and have favor with the federales at the retenes. 
We find a new place to live. 
Pray for a little more in the area of finance 

 

                                                                Remember to keep C.O.O.L (Christ Over Our Lives)              

                                                                              Mike, Becky & Berenice 
 

P.S. This is a group effort not a one man or one couple show. 

Women’s Fellowship -   May 5, 2022 Meeting 

Meeting opened with prayer at 10:40 a.m. by president Cheryl Ederle.  Not able to attend:  Leanne Senniger,        
Delores Cassimatis, and Sharon Leicht,  Phyllis Follmer is doing well and is spending time being an Uber                       
grandmother. 
Correspondence:  E.C.H. needs recreation and craft items for summer programs.  Unleashing Potential will match 
funds of donations to send children to see the show Lion King. 
Minutes and Treasurers report were read and approved.   
We will be selling our Sub sandwiches for Father’s Day.  All help will need to be at the church on June 19th by     
7:30 a.m. to assemble the sandwiches. 
Our Picnic will be on meeting day, June 2nd at Matilda Park at 11:30 a.m.  Officers will handle the meal. 
New Business:  Spaghetti dinner is still on the books. 
A vote was taken to purchase the curtains and rods for the Story Telling Room in  Education Building.  These are 
need for upcoming VBS. 
June 7th at 9:30 a.m. we will be cleaning the tables and chairs in Fellowship Hall.  Anyone is welcome to help us. 
Meeting was closed at 11:20 a.m. with a devotion by Diane Gilbert on Kindness. 
Nurses for Newborns was are Mission focus for this month’s meeting.  Kate Steele, CMP from Nurses for Newborns 
was our speaker.  She gave us a lot of information about Nurses for Newborns.  Very information.  She 
also invited us to their 1st Annual St. Louis Ice Cream Social on Sunday June 5th from 1 to 4 pm at the 
Worlds Fair Pavilion in Forest Park.  Individual tickets are $5; and a Family Pass is $20.   
We were served a delicious piece of Boston Cream Pie for dessert.  Thank you to the committee. 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Janice Kemper, Recording Secretary. 
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Helping Kids Connect to Christ 

Vacation Bible School time is almost here—and it is going to be MONUMENTAL! 

From 9:00 a.m.-Noon on June 13-17, the sanctuary, fellowship hall, pit, and educational 
rooms will be full of joy, laughter, and kids ages 3 to completed 5th grade learning about 
God. 

Will you join the VBS team in prayer for the children, their families, and the volunteers? Hopefully you received 
a prayer card and M & Ms on Sunday to help you pray for these areas. Please post those prayer requests 
somewhere that will remind you to pray for us regularly as we prepare and throughout VBS week (it could give 
you an excuse to buy more M & Ms as you pray too!) If you would like to join us, we will be doing a prayer walk 
through the VBS rooms on June 5 at 10:30 a.m. 

Know any kids that would benefit from the love, hope, and encouragement that knowing God brings? Please 
have them sign up ASAP so we can get them into groups and prepare materials for them! Children and friends 

are welcome to sign up the day of VBS, but pre-registration helps each day run more smoothly! There 
are paper registration forms on the VBS table in the foyer. Parents can also sign up their children on this 
website (https://vbspro.events/p/redeemerstl-vbs2022) or by pointing their smartphone’s camera at 
this QR code, which will link them with the VBS registration page.  

Please pray for these workers over the next few weeks (and others we hope will join us!) 

Jeff Hutchings-Pastor, Sing and Play Celebration and Canyon Closing Leader 

Patti Quinn-VBS registration, ordering, and all-around amazing administrative wonder! 

Jamie Pollard-VBS Director 

Alison Brack-Quail Trail Preschool Director 

Dorcas Uebari-Sing and Play Celebration Leader 

Janine Uebari-Sing and Play Celebration leader, Preschool Crew Leader 

JoAnn Jackson and crew: Dolores Cassimatis,  Jean Jones, Jan Kemper, Sharon Leight— Oasis Tastes (Snacks) 

Sue Gibson-Awesome Bible Adventures Leader 
Julie King-Imagination Station Leader (Crafts) 

Kelly Dedecke-Red Rocks Rec Leader (Games) 

Cheryl Ederle-Decorations and KidVid Cinema 

Kim Reinertson -Decorations and Spotlight VBS photographer 

Diane Gilbert-Crew Leader 

Shara Jones-Crew Leader and Red Rocks Rec helper 

Thank you to the different Redeemer ministries and individuals who are donating materials to help VBS! 

Needs: an old bowling ball donation (it will not be returned); 8-10 feet of strong rope (it will not be returned) 

Jamie Pollard 

Women's Fellowship Picnic  -  Thursday, June 2 

At Mathilda Welmering Park 
 

Officer’s catered lunch served at 11:30 a.m. 
 

PLEASE JOIN US for lots of fun, food and games.  
 

All are welcome we would love to have you as our guests! 
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Church Council:  May 9, 2022 Meeting 

Opening prayer and Devotion/Leadership Development – Pastor Jeff opened with a reading from Dallas 

Willard In the Spirit of Disciples and led us in prayer 

Minutes and Treasurers Reports: were reviewed and approved.   

Worship:  Pastor Jeff has begun the series on the Book of Acts. 

Worship Information - On line and in person 

This information is from Facebook and YouTube and our Website. Each “view” represents one phone, computer, 
or television that watched the service (partially or in its entirety). It does not tell us how many viewers there were 
on each device. 

    April                                 Facebook         YouTube        Website - Sermon  
Average views/week              58              4       22                      Average in person - 59 
Good Friday:  in-person:  36       Facebook: 121 
Easter Sunday:  in-person:  82   Facebook: 115 

Pastor’s Report 

Music Ministry Update:  Jacob Pollard signed contract to lead this minister.  Title will be determined.  
Tasks include but not limited to:  Coordinating songs and singers for weekly serving, developing singers, 
helping with worship planning. 

Update from the Welcome Committee– Julie Voss is collaborating with Pastor Jeff to discuss next steps.  
Planning to have a Welcome Team rotation starting in June. 

Update from Children & Family Ministries – Jamie Pollard, VBS coordinator, is continuing to collaborate 
with the volunteers for a successful event.  Monumental VBS will be June 13 th—17th. 

Pastor Baker will be with us on 5/22, while Pastor Jeff is taking some time away. 

Wedding—Ryan Ederle and Madeline Mullins will be married on September 3, 2022/ 

Website Development: Refreshing website.  Pastor Jeff discussed new layout for website and updates 
were viewed.  Andrew Hutchings is working on the website for Pastor Jeff. Hoping to go live soon. 

Time away– Pastor Jeff 5/22—5/28  

House and Grounds - Projectors in the Sanctuary:  one is working the other unit is not.  We are working on 
bids to replace:  Northwest (back) wall of the balcony is water damage; Water issues near the outdoor 
elevator—parking lot;  various plumbing issues; Sanctuary Projectors.  Harry has developed a 5-year plan to 
prioritize and replace AC units which no longer work, Congregation will discuss at Annual Congregation 
Meeting in September. Currently there are 2 units which no longer work. 

Study Items: 

· Bring back the “Halo in One” Golf Tournament—fundraiser for the church.  Possibly in early summer and 
at Tower Tee (Par 3). 

Action Item (Items to be acted upon)  

 1. Music Leader Job Description  —  Pay Sunset Capital $3,000 for damages from falling Bell Tower bricks 
did to one AC unit and cage at 6442 S. Kingshighway.   

Memorials to Sustain the Vision 
In loving memory of my Mother, Martha by Bernice Zitko. 

In loving memory of my dear friend, Marilee Fauster, by Leanne Senniger 

 We welcome Jacob Pollard as he joins the staff of Redeemer Church.  Please join us on Sunday, 
June 5 as we commission Jacob and join him in serving our Lord together.  There will be a          

reception in Fellowship  following worship.  Please join us! 
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Church Office Hours:  Pastor Jeff has been coming up on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursday from  

9 am to 2 pm —besides Saturday & Sunday.   

If you need to contact Pastor Jeff contact him at 314-363-5862.   Patti continues to come up to the 

church office on Monday through Thursday from 9 am to 2 pm; besides Sunday.   

Tithes and Offerings:  
As we continue through 

our fiscal year our 
prayer is that God’s 

tithes and our offerings 
will continue to be a 

blessing to the mission 
of the church. The 

Council is grateful for 
everyone who is 

continuing to strive to 
support God’s work 
through His Church!  

Year to Date 
9/1/2021—3/31/2022 

Online Giving! 
Scan the QR code or go to https://redeemerstl.churchcenter.com/giving 

We would like to recognize  
Andrew Hutchings, Ally Jones, 
Nolan Jones, and Olivia Klump 

and congratulate them 
on their graduation.   

Let us keep them in our prayers              
as they enter the next season   

of their lives. 

Congratulations to our  
2022 High School Graduates 

For I know the plans I have for you.   
Plans to prosper you and not to harm you,  

plans to give you hope and a future."  
 Jeremiah 29:11 

Women’s Fellowship  
will be taking orders  

on Sundays,  
June 5th & June 12th! 

             Cost $8.00   
 
 

Pick up on Sunday, June 19th 
in Fellowship Hall after worship.   There 

will be extra sandwiches available.  
 

 

Funds raised will go toward  
Mission outreach. 

FATHER’S DAY 
SUB-SANDWICHES 
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and have fun, creating shared memories. Shared memories we are creating will be of the joy we had during 
VBS but mixed with the teaching of Jesus and the gospel. Joy should be a characteristic of every Christian's 
life. Christian joy doesn't always mean they're always going to be happy. Joy doesn't mean that everything 
we experience is a good experience. It means that we have a God working to make all things new at the end 
of the day. Jesus is the hope and joy we share and the next generation at VBS. Will you come and have fun 
with us and share your joy with others?  
Are you interested in helping? Here is how you can help?  

Spread the word to your children, grandchildren, family friends, and neighbors! 
Registration forms are on the back table at church and can be returned to Patti. 
Families may sign up online: https://vbspro.events/p/events/redeemerstl-vbs2022 
Families may use their phone's camera to register:  

Pray for the children who will come and for their families. 
Pray for the volunteers who will serve in the Sing and Play Celebration, Awesome Bible Adventures,   

Oasis Tastes (snacks), KidVid Cinema, Red Rocks Rec (games), Imagination Station (crafts), and       
Canyon Closing. 

Become a volunteer–we still need individuals to serve as Crew Leaders with small groups of five children 
and to help in the opening and closing songs and activities. High school through adult volunteers are 
welcome and will participate in a background check. 

Donate money or items to be used for VBS 

Continued from page 1 

https://vbspro.events/p/events/redeemerstl-vbs2022
https://vbspro.events/p/events/redeemerstl-vbs2022
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GROWING IN PRAYER     
 
Redeemer Vacation Bible School will be held June 13-17, 2022. VBS is a week of outreach, worship, growth, and fun 
for kids to learn more about God and worship Him. Dozens of hours are spent preparing lessons, snacks, decorations, volun-
teers, schedules, and details. But one need remains constant – the need for prayer. Not only does prayer prepare us for the 
work God will do during VBS, prayer is the work. Evangelist and teacher, Oswald Chambers reminded us, “Prayer 
does not fit us for the greater work; prayer is the greater work.”  
 

We invite you to pray over all aspects of VBS by using the daily prayer suggestions provided here. 
 

June 1 – This year’s VBS is titled “Monumental-Celebrating God’s Greatness” and aims to teach children how to have 
rock-solid faith for the road ahead by focusing on God’s love, strength, and faithfulness. Pray the songs, lessons, and 
activities would be effective tools in teaching children how to tap into the power of God. 
 
June 2 – Pray for the plans being made for VBS. Pray the planning committee will hear the Spirit’s leading and follow 
accordingly. Pray for the right volunteers to step forward. 
 
June 3 –Pray that parents would place importance on their children attending VBS and help them get there each day, 
support the week in prayer, and help where needed. 
 
June 4 – Pray for the teachers who will be teaching the Bible lessons and imparting Biblical truths each day. Pray they 
will hear from the Spirit what to say, how to say it, and that it will be heard with open hearts. 
 
June 5 – Pray for the children who will attend VBS. Pray especially that those children who are un-churched or do not 
know Jesus will be able to attend. 
 
June 6 – Pray for those planning, preparing, and leading various areas of VBS, that the other “life needs” in their day 
would be accomplished quickly or taken care of (e.g., meals, childcare, daily tasks, work issues, etc.) so they have the 
time needed to prepare decorations, gather supplies and study the lessons. 
 
June 7 – Pray the efforts to spread the word about VBS would be fruitful and that many kids would hear about the week 
and desire to come.  
 
June 8 – Pray parents and community members would help spread the word about VBS.  
 
June 9 – All those involved in VBS have many plans and details swimming around in their heads. Pray they may remem-
ber that God is the God of all things impossible. Pray God gives them strength as they trust Him with the details. 
 

June 10– Pray all VBS volunteers and children are healthy and safe during the week. Pray against anything that can hin-
der a safe and fun experience.  

 

June 11 – Pray that all our volunteers would have a heart for the ministry they are engaged in during VBS. 

 

June 12 – Pray all the leaders, volunteers, and kids get a good night’s rest and that all obstacles are removed from kid’s 
being able to come tomorrow! 

 

June 13– Today is the first day of VBS! Pray for an energetic start; for all the details to flow smoothly, for the kids to en-
joy what they are learning and desire to return. Most importantly, pray for Jesus to be proclaimed! 
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June 14 – Today is the second day of VBS. Pray that the kids would bring friends to share in the experience with them. Pray 
all the planned activities are fun, engaging, and compel children to return and invite others. 

 

June 15 – Praise God for all He is doing through VBS! Pray for energy and strength for all those teaching and volunteering 
in other capacities.  

 

June 16 – Today, the VBS curriculum presents the gospel message. Pray it will be heard, received, and planted deep in the 
hearts of the children.  

 

June 17 – Praise God for a wonderful week! Thank Him for His faithfulness. Pray for the kids and their parents who are not 
connected to the church to seek connection. Pray for salvation and growth as the VBS lessons are remembered! 

 

June 18 – Pray the good connections made with the children by the VBS crew leaders, teachers and other volunteers made 
each child feel a sense of belonging. 

 

June 19 – Praise God for all the volunteers that helped at VBS for the week. 

 

June 20 – Praise God for giving our church this opportunity of sharing our all and our love for Him through Vacation Bible 
School. 

 

June 21 – Pray the Word that was sown in the hearts of the children would be protected, grow, and produce everlasting 
life. 

 

June 22 – Pray the parents of those who attended VBS would be reached as well and connect with Jesus. 

June 23 – Pray for the children who are too old to attend VBS but still need to hear the message that Jesus loves them. 
Pray that the Word will reach them and make an eternal impact in their lives. 

 

June 24 – Pray the songs the children sang will get “stuck” in their hearts and minds, reminding them of the truths they 
learned long after VBS is over. 

 

June 25 – Pray for the people of our community, especially the children. Pray that God’s spirit will move, and people will 
seek to know Him. 

 

June 26 – Pray for the hearts of the children who attended VBS, that their hearts would be softened to the message of the 
gospel and the love of Jesus. 

 

June 27 – The children who attended VBS will learn that Jesus’ power will help them in any situation they may encounter. 
Pray they will remember and act on these truths long after VBS is over. 

 

June 28 – Pray all churches would be unified in prayer to reach those who do not know Jesus. 
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